

Pre-School News

March 2014

www.brailsfordpreschool.co.uk

WELCOME TO OUR MARCH NEWS

Our current topic is babies



The next bake sale at the Methodist coffee shop is on Tuesday 18 March. Cakes to sell on the morning are gratefully received, but it would be even nicer if you popped in for a cuppa! 9:30 – 11:30 at the Methodist Church.

MAGIC MONKEYS

This has been rearranged for 3 April.

DRESS FOR THE WEATHER

We are outside every day so please continue to send welly boots and a coat.

Watch out for a new system starting soon concerning bags and coats. Each child will be choosing a picture to go next to a peg that will be theirs to hang their coat on.

New baskets are being purchased to put your child's bag and wellies in. At the end of session it will be the parent's responsibility to collect their child's bag from basket.

EASTER PARADE

Wednesday 9 April 11.00am

All children welcome to bring a decorated easter bonnet/hat and/or a picture of a decorated egg (A4 size). Further details nearer the time.

SAINSBURY'S ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS



Thank you for the vouchers received so far. Please keep collecting and ask anyone else who is looking for somewhere to donate them!

BIRTHDAYS

Happy Birthday to Seth who is 3 this month.



ACTIVITIES FOR HOME

Hunting for minibeasts, or large wild animals!

Sow some seeds in some compost, in a clear container, watch the roots and shoots begin to appear. Cress seeds on cotton wool/kitchen roll is another way to explore seeds and growing.

Cut the top of a carrot, put it in a saucer with some water, watch what happens.

Look out for new lambs in the fields.

Keep feeding the birds, they are busy building nests and getting ready to lay eggs.

CLOSURE POLICY

This policy was recently agreed by the Trustees, please take time to read it, it is printed on the reverse of this letter.

You can follow Pre-School's fundraising efforts on their Facebook page, "Friends of Brailsford Pre-School."

Any ideas or contributions to the newsletter can be sent to brailsfordpreschool@gmail.com.

Brailsford Pre-school Closure Policy

Whilst every effort will be made to open in the event of exceptional circumstances, Brailsford Preschool will not open if this results in a breach of EYFS welfare requirements and/ or Ofsted registration.

In order to operate we must meet the following criteria

- The EYFS welfare requirements.
- Our insurance policy.
- The number of appropriately qualified staff available.
- Appropriate child: staff ratios.
- The physical environment of our setting (risk assessment).
- Our ability to safeguard the children in our care in the event of a Critical Incident.

An exceptional circumstance is defined as something which has happened beyond our normal level of control such as:

- Lack or failure of heating leading to unacceptable temperatures, (DFES guidance states classroom temperatures should normally be a minimum of 18c).
- Accidental damage or vandalism to the setting making it unfit for purpose.
- Failure in supply of services (water, sewerage, electricity, gas).
- Ratios due to staff illness/training.
- Extreme weather conditions such as snow, flood or storm. (Our opening will usually run in conjunction with Brailsford Primary school if they close due to bad weather we are likely to do the same). Parents are advised to listen in to Radio Ashbourne 96.7fm for the latest news on closures.

Unexpected closure before a session

On discovering that a scheduled session is not able to run, the following procedure will start:

- The first member of staff on site will inform the manager/ chairperson. If needed the emergency services will also be contacted.
- The manager or deputy will contact parents immediately by text message to inform of session closure and reason. A notice of closure will be placed on the website and will be kept up to date until we are able to re-open.
- The manager or deputy will inform Ofsted and the insurance company if necessary.
- The manager or Chairperson will inform DCC. cayafinance@derbyshire.gov.uk

Closure during a session

- If necessary children will be evacuated through the car park to the path joining the car park to the school, if this is deemed unsafe they will be taken to Brailsford Primary School along with the daily register and the children's contact details
- Parents will be contacted by telephone to collect their children.
- Should the closure be a result of sickness, staff will remain with children until they have all been collected. Should there not be enough staff well enough to care for remaining children the emergency adults contact list will be implemented.

<u>Fees</u>

If we close due to unavoidable circumstances then we are unable to refund fees but will endeavour to offer alternative sessions.

Should Pre-School be closed for more than two consecutive days, the committee will consider whether it is appropriate to give a refund.

Funded sessions

It will not be possible to offer an alternative session/s for funded sessions that are not run due to unforeseen circumstances. DCC have the right to claim the fees back if the setting has been closed.